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WHOLE SCHOOL INFORMATION 
Please download, to access the links in this newsletter 

 
ABOVE AND BEYOND AWARDS 

An assembly was held on Monday to celebrate all those pupils who have gone "Above and 
beyond" in subject competitions, won awards for positive character traits on the Year 7 

Residential and for those who completed the Malet Citizen award. 
 

A huge well done to all pupils involved. 

 
 

 
FREE HAIR AND BEAUTY HOLIDAY PROGRAMME 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1H7gF1BDo-
uS3YRLj6MbIn9xxwOh50Qp3/view?usp=sharing 

 
 
 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1H7gF1BDo-uS3YRLj6MbIn9xxwOh50Qp3/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1H7gF1BDo-uS3YRLj6MbIn9xxwOh50Qp3/view?usp=sharing
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OLIVER 

The Malet Lambert summer production of Oliver is due to take place on the 15th , 16th and 
17th July starting at 7pm. 

 
It promises to be a speculator show filled with singing, dancing and heart felt performances. 

Watch out for the pick pockets and don't even think about saying Bill Sike's name! 
 

We would love to see as many of the Malet community there as possible to clap, cheer and 
sing along. Tickets are available via the Malet Shop. 

 
See you there! 

 
COMMUNITY GROUP UPDATE  

You may remember, that we contacted parents and carers at the beginning of June 
explaining that we want to improve our personal development offer to our pupils.  As a way 

to work in partnership with our local community, we asked for feedback by way of a 
survey.  We would like to thank the many parents and carers who completed the survey as 
the responses have been valuable in planning our next steps.  We had lots of suggestions, 

many of which we hope to implement over the coming years.  The first three things we 
would like to organise are: 

 
Monday 20th to Friday 24th October – Culture Week 

Saturday 29th November – Christmas Fayre 
Thursday 11th December – Art Exhibition 

 
We will share more details after the summer holidays but we just wanted to share these 

important dates with you. 
 

Our pupils are currently coming up with a new and fancy name for the community group and 
also a logo. 

 
Thank you, once again, for your valuable input, we look forward to working with you more! 

 
 

🛡 SAFEGUARDING CORNER 
 

GROUP CHATS "ON-LINE"  

This week we are focusing in on "group chats" often created by one or several pupils and 
then very quickly others are invited to join. 

We know that group chats are often a great source of quick information in a busy 
world.  Group chats involving a small number of children who are friends can also be a great 

source of support and can clearly help with planning our arrangements. 
 

However as with all things there are negatives and potential safeguarding concerns too.  For 
example, we know that Humberside Police have recently contacted some schools to warn of 
two particular group chats - this time on WhatsApp called "These Guys are bad" and "All the 

bad guys".  With almost 200 users these chats groups are knows to contain racist, violent 
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and pornographic content.  They are also thought to be used by adults who may be using as 
a way to get closer to children. 

 
As part of your normal routine checks and discussions with your children please do be aware 

of the above 
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 USEFUL INFORMATION & LINKS  

Access the Malet Lambert website: maletlambert.co.uk 

General enquiries email: enquiries@maletlambert.hull.sch.uk 

Report a pupil absence or appointment:  attendance@maletlambert.hull.sch.uk 

Purchase school items, including planners: shop.maletlambert.co.uk 

Follow us on Facebook: facebook.com/maletlambertofficial 

Follow us on Bluesky: Bluesky 

House Team email addresses: Contacts 

Important letters: Important Letters 

Newsletters: Newsletters 

School Year with Key Dates Term Dates 

PE After School Clubs PE Clubs Term 1 

Pastoral and Well-being Support (PAWS):  P.A.W.S for Thought      

  

 If you cannot access the Arbor Parent App, please contact reception 
 If you need a copy of your ParentPay activation code, please contact reception 
 If you need a hard copy of any of the items in this newsletter, please contact reception 
 To inform us that your child will be absent from school,  

o call the Attendance Office, 📞 374211 (option 1) 
or 

o email 📧 attendance@maletlambert.hull.sch.uk 
 The school can be emailed via: enquiries@maletlambert.hull.sch.uk 
 If you change your email address or any contact details, please let us know as soon as 

possible by emailing enquiries@maletlambert.hull.sch.uk 
 

🎗  THINGS TO REMEMBER  

COLLECTING PUPILS FROM SCHOOL 
If you are collecting your child from school, for whatever reason, you must bring ID, if someone else is collecting 
your child on your behalf, they must also bring ID and must be an emergency contact on our Arbor record. 
 
PARENTS/CARERS VISITING THE SCHOOL  
As you are aware we are a very large secondary school and staff time is always taken up with appointments 
and duties.  If you do need a face to face appointment with any member of staff, you will need to book a pre-
arranged appointment.  Please contact the school to arrange this.  Unfortunately, if you do decide to come to 
the school without an appointment, the time you will be waiting to see a member of staff cannot be 
determined. 
 
MALET LAMBERT SHOP  
If you wish to purchase a pupil planner or revision guides please remember these are available via the 
 Malet Lambert Shop and not your individual ParentPay account. 
 
FIZZY DRINKS AND ENE RGY DRINKS/SWEETS  

https://www.maletlambert.co.uk/
mailto:enquiries@maletlambert.hull.sch.uk
mailto:attendance@maletlambert.hull.sch.uk
http://shop.maletlambert.co.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/maletlambertofficial/
https://bsky.app/profile/maletlambert.bsky.social
https://maletlambert.co.uk/house-system-pastoral/
https://maletlambert.co.uk/letters/
https://maletlambert.co.uk/newsletters/
https://maletlambert.co.uk/calendar/
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1Xnyw1qGHuhB9dYmKoOTSE4JFpKJh4Pop/view?usp=sharing
https://maletlambert.co.uk/house-system-pastoral/
mailto:attendance@maletlambert.hull.sch.uk
mailto:enquiries@maletlambert.hull.sch.uk
mailto:enquiries@maletlambert.hull.sch.uk
http://shop.maletlambert.co.uk/
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Please be reminded that pupils are not permitted to bring energy drinks or sweets and fizzy drinks into 
school.  Any pupils found with any types of these drinks/sweets will have them confiscated and disposed of. 
 
LUNCHTIME  
You must ensure that your children have money in their ParentPay accounts to pay for their lunch each day. 
 
YOUTH SUPPORT SERVIC ES –  PUPILS AGED 13+  
Once our pupils reach Year 9, we pass pupil information to our local authority and / or provider of youth 
support services as they have responsibilities in relation to the education or training of 13-19 year olds under 
section 507B of the Education Act 1996.  This enables them to provide services as follows: 
• youth support services 
• careers advisers 
A parent or carer can object to any information in addition to their child’s name, address and date of birth being 
passed to their local authority or provider of youth support services by informing us via email to 
enquiries@maletlambert.hull.sch.uk.  This right is transferred to the child / pupil once they reach the age 
16.  Data is securely transferred to the youth support service via encrypted email and is stored electronically 
and held for in accordance with the local authorities retention schedule.   
For full details of how pupil data is used please see our Privacy Notice here: 
https://maletlambert.co.uk/privacy-notices/  
 
MEDICAL CONSENTS  
In an effort to try and reduce the amount of paper, we ask for ‘once only’ medical consent which will cover your 
child throughout their time at Malet Lambert.  If you haven’t already returned a signed form, you will receive an 
email asking for this. 
 
The school should have up to date medical details at all times, we wouldn't expect a parent/carer to only 
update us if their child is going on a visit, so with this in mind can you please ensure that you are informing us of 
any changes to your child’s medical records immediately, this can be done in the following ways: 
 
Change to Pupil Details Form 
These can be collected from the admin office or downloaded from our website 
https://maletlambert.co.uk/letters/.  Completed forms must be returned to the admin office. 
 
Email 
You can email enquiries@maletlambert.hull.sch.uk or arbor@maletlambert.hull.sch.uk - please note that the 
email must come from the email address we have registered for you in Arbor. 
 
BIOMETRIC CONSENT  
As a school we use biometric finger scan technology for example in the dining halls. This data is held securely 
and further information can be found in the TEAL Data Protection Policy.  Consent can be withdrawn at any time 
by writing to us at enquiries@maletlambert.hull.sch.uk 
 
FREE SCHOOL MEAL ENTITLEMENT 
Families who receive certain benefits may be eligible for free school meals, regardless of the child’s age.   
Registering for free meals could also raise additional funds for your child’s school, to fund valuable support like 
extra tuition, additional teaching staff or after school activities.  
This additional money is known as the ‘Pupil Premium Grant’. 
To find out if your child is eligible the benefits team at your Local Authority can process your claim by telephone 
or alternatively you can complete the online form at https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals.  If your 
child is eligible you will receive a confirmation letter from your Local Authority within 10 days. Upon receipt of 
this letter please do notify the school. 
 
SCHOOL POLICIES  
Malet Lambert School policies can be found in full on our website https://maletlambert.co.uk/policies/. 
These are adopted by the Governing Body and must be adhered to.   
Paper copies are available from the school on request. 

📅 DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 

Malet Lambert Calendar 2024-2025 

mailto:enquiries@maletlambert.hull.sch.uk
https://maletlambert.co.uk/privacy-notices/
https://maletlambert.co.uk/letters/
mailto:enquiries@maletlambert.hull.sch.uk
mailto:arbor@maletlambert.hull.sch.uk
mailto:enquiries@maletlambert.hull.sch.uk
https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals
https://maletlambert.co.uk/policies/
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Date 

 
Event 

Thursday 10th July 2025 Transition Evening 
Friday 18th July 2025 Last day of term 

 

 


